At a Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 3rd July 2017 at 7.30pm

Present: Mr. M.Wedd (Acting Chairman)                             
   Mr. R. Bass 
   Mr S Beard

   Mrs. A. Carver
   Mr P Johnson 
   Mr. J. Steel 
   Mr. M Wattis
   Cllr D Chambers 
   Cllr D Godwin
               Cllr C Grove
   Mr. M. Davis – Clerk
Apologies: Mrs B. Beard, Mrs J Davison, Mrs J. Faiers and Mrs M. Warfield
Declaration of Interests: None
County Councillor’s Report: Cllr Grove reported following the Grenfell Tower fire inspections of all school buildings would be completed by September. The prestigious Cathedral Square project was nearing completion. More generally finance is likely to remain tight for the future. The Chief Executives replacement is being considered and children’s safeguarding remains a high priority. The Hartlebury “Energy from Waste” scheme was opened recently, which will both reduce landfill and provide power for 32,000 homes.
District Councillors’ Report: Cllr Chambers reported that action had been taken to reduce the validation time for planning applications. It was also intended to make the whole planning process more efficient with the emphasis of encouraging economic development. 
Minutes: It was proposed by Mr Steel, seconded Wedd and resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on the 5th June 2017, having been circulated, were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
Matters arising from the minutes of the 5th June 2017:  
Vicarage Green: A complaint had been received from Mr Fox re problems arising from Ball being kicked into gardens. It was agreed that a laminated sheet indicating the direction of play should be erected.
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: Mrs Carver reported that paths are very overgrown in places but that the county council had been striming in the area. There was an overgrown hedge in Martley Road.
Highways: Mrs Quine reported that a hedge in Green Lane to the left of Crown Close was obstructing the footpath. There was concern about the footway on Martley Road towards the food factory. The clerk to write to Mr Sylvester in the first instance. 
Allotments: Mr Steel reported that the allotments were generally in good condition.
Anti-Social Behaviour: No reports
Defibrillators: The defibrillator has been installed on the village hall and is live. The defibrillator at the Bell Inn still awaited the cabinet installation.
Village Hall: No reports
Broadheath Common: A complaint had been received from the Lord of the Manor concerning an overgrown hedge at Barnet Mead. The clerk to write asking them to cut the hedge back.

To consider road safety benefits required from meeting of 4th September: It was agreed that any proposals should be put to Jon Fraser and Rod Reynolds prior to 4th September to enable then to bring the response to the meeting. Members to contact Peter Johnson concerning any suggested improvements.
Update on proposals for sports facilities / MUGA: Mr Wedd reported that the planning application for the proposed MUGA had been submitted to the district council.

Closure of Village Stores / Alternative Provision: Documents supplied by Mr Glossop concerning the campaign to provide a replacement shop had been circulated. Community shops in Whitbourne and Alfrick were cited as examples of what could be achieved. Mr Wedd said that it was important that campaign should be community lead and that the parish council would support the provision of a replacement shop.
Suspension of Standing Orders: Mr Smith raised concerns about the proposed MUGA. The Chairman responded that he would be able to raise any concerns as part of at the planning consultation process.

Planning applications for consideration:
Applications

	Application Number
	Address
	Type of work
	Comments 

	17/00841/FUL

	The Bell Inn, Martley Road
	Change of use From C3 use to C1 use providing 5 no. Bed and Breakfast accommodation with First Floor Extension
	Recommend approval subject. However there are concerns about safety (fires etc) and security in the absence of resident staff.


Decisions
	Application Number

	Address

	Type of work

	Decision


	17/00383/FUL
	The Chippings, Bell Lane

	Change of Use of Agricultural Land to Residential Garden Land
	Approved

	17/00246/FUL
	Willow House, Crown East Lane

	Construction of an outbuilding for storage of machinery for the maintenance of agricultural land to the rear of Willow House (retrospective)
	Approved



				

	


Finance: to consider 
a) internal audit fee: It was proposed Mr Steel seconded Mr Bass and resolved to pay Mrs Waters £80 for carrying out the internal audit.
b) invoices for payment. It was proposed Mrs Carver, seconded Mr Steel and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:                                                                                                                  
1. HMRC – Income tax for April, May June 2017   



£309.60

2. MHDC  – Planning application for MUGA (issued 27/6/2017)
            £192.50

3. Smith of Derby – Annual service for church clock 6/6/17


£261.60

4. Mrs C Waters – Carry out internal audit




£80.00
Date of Next meeting: Monday 4th September 2017 at 7.30pm.
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